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Dear Sir/Madam,

  Re:  Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and

Education References Committee

The capacity of public universities to meet 

Australia’s higher education needs

Myself and my partner of both academics employed by a Public Australian University.   We are both front line productive researchers.

We have witnessed large changes in the Public University Sector mostly occuring over the last decade.  In my view, many of these changes were long overdue and appropriate.

However, due to changes related to:

1.
Severe lack of funding for research infrastructure:

a)
mostly in technical personnel which can no longer be funded from operating accounts, and very limited to nil funding sources which will support such

b)
the falling Australian dollar making equipment purchase (most of which is from the US) impossible to maintain

2.
Decreased viability, restricted range and emphasis on short term applied outcomes of fundable research areas

3.
Very poor salaries for Australian academics

4.
Restricted time to do research due to increased teaching loads due to continuously dropping staff/student ratios (I coordinate and teach most of nine (9) full semester subjects and teach one third of another - our class sizes are 1200 in first year to 80 students in 4th year).

means that we are seriously considering leaving Australia to take up job offers in the USA, simply so that we can undertake our research with adequate funding and personal renumeration and without serious interference from external funding agencies.

We thought you might be interested in our personal reasons.  Many of my colleagues have already left and many others are in the same boat.   

It might be thought that there are as many academics coming back to Australia.  This is DEFINITITELY not true in our disparate areas (or for that matter in any other area that I know of).  We cannot attract academics from US, UK or Europe because:  

1.
our salaries can’t compete 

2.
our funding schemes (NH&MRC and ARC) are inadequate

Frankly, I’m not sure what Australia can do about it, but it would need to include substantial incentives to keep people like us in Australia.  Its is quite clear to us that despite some surviving pockets of excellence, these are unlikey to survive in the current climate.

Sally McFadden
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